


 
 

 

 

Assigned Investigator: DCFS 
 
 
Date of DCCECE’s Follow-up: 9/7/2021 and 9/20/21  Type of Follow-up: Email 
 
Details from Follow-up: I emailed Justin Wendel with Millcreek following receipt of incident 
report and requested to have video of the incident saved.  He responded that no video is available of 
the incident.  As of 9/7/21 I am waiting to find out who the investigator assigned to this is in order 
to get approval to visit the agency.   On 9/20/21, I initially emailed the investigator Carolyn Gamble 
on 9/7/21 and have not received a reply.  I resent the email on 9/20/21 asking the status of the case 
and for permission to proceed with questioning involved individuals or requesting an interim 
corrective action.  On 9/21/21, DCFS investigator Carolyn Gamble emailed me back and advised 
me that the finding was unsubstantiated.   There is no video of this incident available and no way for 
Licensing to determine if any violations existed. 
 

 

  




